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January 23, 2015 
 
Mr. Norman Divers, Environmental Manager 
Charah, Inc. and Green Meadows, LLC 
Post Office Box 287 
Belmont, North Carolina 28012 
 
Subject: Permit to Construct Application – Determination of Completeness  
  Colon Mine Site, Structural Fill 
  Lee County, DIN 23018 
 
Dear Mr. Divers: 

On January 6, 2015 the Division of Waste Management (Division), Solid Waste Section  
received your response letter and revised application for the Permit to Construct, Colon Mine Site, 
Structural Fill, located in Lee County. The letter was included in the revised application entitled: 

Permit Application, Colon Mine Site, Structural Fill, Charah, Inc., Sanford, North Carolina. 
Prepared for Charah, Inc. Prepared by HDR Inc. November 2014, revised December 2014. DIN 
22631. 
The Section has performed a review of the revised application for a determination of completeness 
and determined the application is complete in accordance North Carolina General Statute NCGS 
130A-309.203(b). A determination of completeness means that the application includes all required 
components in accordance with North Carolina General Statute NCGS 130A-309.215, but does not 
mean that the required components provide all of the information that is required for the 
Department to make a decision on the application. Accordingly, the Division sent a technical review 
letter January 7, 2015 (DIN 22502) and your technical review response was received January 21, 
2015, entitled: 

Response to Technical Review Comments. Prepared for Charah, Inc. Prepared by HDR Inc. January 
2015. DIN 22995. 

The Division is currently reviewing these responses. This letter in no way restricts the ability of the 
agency to request additional information or clarification.   
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Colon Mine Site, Structural Fill 
January ##, 2015 
 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter contact Mr. Larry Frost at (828) 296-4704 
larry.frost@ncdenr.gov or Mrs. Elizabeth Werner (919) 707-8253 elizabeth.werner@ncdenr.gov.  

 

     Sincerely, 

 

 
 
 
     Edward F. Mussler, III, P.E., Supervisor 

Permitting Branch, Solid Waste Section 
Division of Waste Management, NCDENR 

 
 
 
 
 
ec: Joe Readling   HDR Engineering 
 Larry Frost   DWM 
 Elizabeth Werner DWM 
 Linda Culpepper DWM 
 Judy Wehner  DEMLR 
 Tracy Davis  DEMLR 
 Jay Zimmerman DWR 
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